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Baltimore, MD 21239

	Testimony in support of Bill 25-0036
Property Taxes – Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force

To; Chair McCray and members of the Budget and Appropriations Committee
From: Ruth Crystal

I am a city resident and a homeowner in Baltimore for 50 years. I live in District 4.  As a member of Jews United for Justice, I want to urge you to pass CB 25-0036 and create a task force to work on a more just tax alternative for the major non-profit organizations in the city who currently pay a PILOT that is a small percent of what a for-profit entity with similar buildings and property would pay in real estate taxes. . I urge you to support the creation of a task force representing various sectors of the city to negotiate a fair annual payment for these organizations that recognizes the services they provide to the city but also their responsibility to support city services as residents and other business do.

Most of my working years, I was involved in increasing the quality and quantity of affordable housing in the city.  The lack of safe affordable housing for many of our residents is a significant problem in our city.  Businesses considering relocating to Baltimore are discouraged by the housing stock. Poor conditions at home (or lack of housing) have a negative influence on how city children do in school.     Property taxes are 49% of city revenue.  If these major nonprofit entities paid a more significant amount annually for their real property, the city could use the increased funds to work towards the goal of all city residents having safe, decent, affordable housing. The city has lost population as city residents have moved to surrounding counties looking for amenities the city could provide with increased tax revenue.  

I urge the committee to pass bill 25-0036 and create a representative task force to negotiate a fair annual contribution to the city tax base from the large nonprofit hospitals and universities that currently pay less than their fair share as PILOTs. I ask the Budget and Appropriation committee to pass CB 25-0036 without any weakening amendments.  


